October 2, 1952

Miss Dorothy S. Hansell
Editor, The Garden Journal
The Mew York Botanical Garden
New York 58, New York

Dear Mise Hansell:

You will find enclosed the article about the Morton
Arboretum you wanted for the January, 1953 lssue of the Garden
Journal. I apologize for not meeting your October filrst
deadline and do hope your schedule will not be seriously
interrupted. As to the article itself, please feel free to
edit it to meet your recuirements.

A package containing fourteen Arboretum photogravhs
is being mailed today under separate cover, They are all the
property of the Arboretum and may be usged without glving

recognition to the photographer. Captions appear on the back
of each 1llustration.

Yours sincerely,

E. L. Kanmerer

ELKIER



